










Executive Secretary’s Corner  
by Ken Yantes 

WORKING FOR YOU! 

2014 Workshops Were Held Again 
 

President Roger Olafson and his crew of presenters held 15 educaƟonal 
2-hour workshops across the state of North Dakota in February of this 
year. The agenda of topics consisted of an update of the law changes made 
in the last legislaƟve session. 

Larry Syverson, Past President and Lobbyist reviewed all changes and 
handbook updates were passed out to all members who had purchased 
manuals in the past. The NDIRF again furnished the prinƟng and paper for 
all the books.  Should you happen to see Steve Spilde or any of the NDIRF 
staff we owe them a big thank you for this was a huge contribuƟon to our 
service to member account. 

Mark Verke, a Risk Management Specialist for the Insurance Reserve 
Fund aƩended all the workshop meeƟngs and covered ditch risk manage-
ment which was of interest to all.  Denise Brown, a representaƟve of the 
NDLTAP covered all the programs that they offer from Fargo and Bismarck.  

Gravel road maintenance and paved road service were 
topics that brought the most quesƟons from the officers 
present.  Tom Moe, our legal advisor, covered many of 
the topics that he had received quesƟons over the last 
years.  Then an open quesƟon and answer period 
followed.   

If you missed this year’s workshop please try to make 
one in 2016.  They are held in rural towns so as to be 
close enough that you shouldn’t have to drive more than 
50 miles to take in the educaƟonal programs. 

  Past President Syverson 
finally caught up to Senator 
Larry Robinson at the East 
Central County Commissioners 
MeeƟng held in Valley City on 
March 6. Senator Robinson 
was to receive the NDTOA Leg-
islator of the Year Award at 
the December 2013 Annual 
MeeƟng but was unable to 
aƩend because of the weather 
and other appointments. 
   Syverson told the group that Senator Robinson was being recognized for 
his many years of support for townships and rural transportaƟon. 

President’s….con�Ÿnued from page 2 

posiƟon is legal counsel for NDTOA 
Board of Directors.  We prefer, and so 
does Tom, that your quesƟons first be 
sent to your district director or Ken 
Yantes.  If they are unable to answer 
the quesƟon they can determine if it is 
something that can be run by Tom or 
if your township needs to contact 
another aƩorney on your own.  There 
have been several common quesƟons 
posted to the discussion forum 
secƟon of the web site lately, 
www.ndtoa.com so be sure to check 
this out occasionally for new posts.  

I have noƟced that several town-
ships issue checks with only one 
signature on it.  Keep in mind 
Century Code calls for signing by 
chairman, clerk, and treasurer and 
state bonding fund requires at least 
two signatures in order for their 
coverage to be in effect.  Also, the 
state bonding fund has brought to our 
aƩenƟon that many townships have 
not submiƩed their applicaƟon for 
coverage. This is a simple process and 
there is no charge. 

 Till next Ɵme, let’s do our jobs 
diligently and keep our form of Grass-
roots Government alive and well. 

2013 NDTOA Legislator of the Year  
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Treasurer’s Report by Barb Knutson, District 5 Director, NDTOA Mail List 

NDIRF ANNOUNCES $1.5 MILLION 
CONFERMENT OF BENEFITS 

 
The conferment of benefits earned by NDIRF 

members in 2013, and paid out on April 1, 
2014 exceeded $1.5 million ($1,585,000). This 
brings the total of conferment payments 
across the twenty year span of the program 
to over $60 million.  A significant milestone 
and a remark-able achievement for the Fund 
and its membership! 

NDIRF township members will likely note 
that this conferment is somewhat lower than 
was paid last year ($2.1 million) – due primarily 
to relaƟvely high claim losses and a decrease in 
market value of the NDIRF’s fixed income 
(bond) investment porƞolio in 2013. 

A more detailed descripƟon of the NDIRF’s 
financial performance last year will be pre-
sented in the 2013 NDIRF Annual Report, to be 
distributed in May. 

We hope, however, that the checks NDIRF 
members have received in the past month 
signify for you the Fund’s success, your town-
ship’s part in it and the moƟvaƟon we all share 
to control risk so as to assure conƟnuity of 
these strong results. 

Will your newly elected township officers receive 
this newsletter? Please contact: 

BARB KNUTSON    2600 236th St. NE 
McKenzie, ND 58572     Phone:  701-673-3198 

Email: barbk@ndtoa.com 

Questionable Demands for Townships to 
Fund County Highways 
By Past President, Larry Syverson 

 Across North Dakota townships and counƟes enjoy a good 
working relaƟonship in nearly every instance. But now allega-
Ɵons have been made that one county has been 
requiring that the townships buy the gravel and provide other 
funding for maintenance on the county highways that happen 
to be in the township. Further, there are reports that two 
other counƟes are starƟng to make such demands. 

Such demands for township funds are totally inappropriate; 
the township levies upon the property in the township are 
authorized by the electors of the township for use on the 
township roads, the township road mileage payments from 
the state are to be used for township road purposes. 

Funds for county highways are to be generated from county 
levies; it is not the responsibility of the townships to make up 
short funding at the county level. When asked, we have 
recommended that the townships refuse these demands. This 
problem has been brought to the aƩenƟon of the Governor 
and several legislators. If your township has received such 
demands for funds please send a copy to me at my address on 
page 2. 

Happy Spring!  (I think.) It was 
great seeing those of you who 
aƩended the workshops that were 
held across the state.  It is Ɵme, 
once again, to remind you who 
have not paid your dues—they are 
due by the first of May.  

If you are Ɵred of having to 
remember to get dues paid, there is 
an authorizaƟon sheet on the 
www.ndtoa.com website that 
would take care of that once and 
for all. Sign and take it to your 
auditor. Encourage those in your 
county to do the same. If you have 

any quesƟons, give any NDTOA 
board member a call. (See page 2) 

The paperwork for the auditors 
should have reached them by now.  
This is important so the newly 
elected officers in March will start 
receiving the GrassRoots Report as 
soon as possible and the auditors 
have the informaƟon they need in a 
Ɵmely manner.  

A big thanks to those of you who 
have updated me by e-mail, mail, 
phone, or any other way of changes 
in your townships. It is much appre-
ciated! 

There are a 
few counƟes out 
there with   
townships that 
are not organized and they get the 
same benefit as townships  paying 
dues. Why not ask your county 
commissioners to kick in the dues 
for those townships and help share 
the load. Some counƟes are already 
doing this and we appreciate that! 

Have a great Spring and if there is 
anything we can do for you, let us 
know.  Thanks! 
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Townships Awarded cont’d from page 5 
The grants will help counƟes and townships complete 55 

road projects. They also include $200,000 for expansion of 
the McKenzie County Sheriff’s Department and $100,000 for 
the expansion of the Mountrail County law enforcement 
center. 

Gov. Jack Dalrymple, who chairs the five-member panel 
officially known as the board of University and School Lands, 
said the grants targeted to townships’ specific needs show 
the impact fund’s true value. “I’m sure to these townships, 
these amounts are a lifesaver,” he said. 

The 2013 Legislature appropriated $240 million in impact 
grant funding for the 2013-15 biennium. So far the Land 
Board has awarded $133.5 million and pledged another $35 
million in grants, Gaebe said. About $22.5 million of that has 
actually been paid out as reimbursements to poliƟcal sub-
divisions that receive the grants. “It just takes Ɵme to get 
some of these things done,” he said. 

The Land Board’s other members are Superintendent of 
Public Schools Kirsten Baesler, Secretary of State Al Jaeger, 
State Treasurer Kelly Schmidt and AƩorney General Wayne 
Stenehjem. 


